
KIRKLEES COUNCIL  

(SPEED LIMIT) (NO. 115) ORDER 2022 

DUNFORD ROAD, HOLLOWGATE ROAD, LOWER MILL LANE, ROTCHER ROAD, 
TOWNGATE ROAD, VICTORIA SQUARE, VICTORIA STREET, HOLMFIRTH  

(20 MPH SPEED LIMIT AND 30MPH SPEED LIMIT) 

 

Statement of Reasons: 

To satisfy a safety audit, it is proposed to reduce the current 30 mph speed limit to 20 
mph on certain lengths of: Holmfirth bus station; Dunford Road; Hollowgate Road; 
Lower Mill Lane; Rotcher Road; Towngate Road; Victoria Square, Victoria Street, 
Holmfirth. The remaining lengths of 30 mph will remain the same speed limit. 

It is anticipated that these proposals will improve road safety for drivers turning into 
and out of the proposed developments along this length of road and help facilitate the 
safe passage of pedestrians across the proposed junctions. 


